Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Magic City Acceptance Academy
						January 30, 2023


		Board of Directors present:	 				Board Term
P  	Tommy Bice 					2020 – 2023			
P	Larry Contri – President				2020 – 2023
P	Tracee Synco – BAO Chair			2020 – 2023
P  	Jennifer Sumner				2020 – 2023
E	Ezra Shine – Vice Chair				2020 – 2023
P 	Jim Wilson					2020 – 2023
P   	Luis Fernandez					2020 – 2023
P  	Chris Fisher - Secretary				2022 – 2025

CALL TO ORDER: Time: 5:30 PM by Larry Contri
Staff/Personnel Present:  
Patton Furman – Principal
		Karen Musgrove – CEO 
Guests Present:
		Taylor Hill

Chris Fisher presented the minutes from November’s meeting. Dr. Tommy Bice motioned to accept the minutes as presented. Luis Fernandez seconded. Dr. Larry Contri called for a vote and the motion was passed.

Dr. Karen Musgrove presented the financial narrative and report. Dr. Tommy Bice motioned to accept the financials as presented. Luis Fernandez seconded. Dr. Larry Contri called for a vote and the motion was passed.
 
There was no old business to discuss.

Dr. Karen Musgrove shared updates on grants from the Goodrich Foundation and Fred Says. The Fred Says grant would fund a collective Teacher/Staff project at $10,000. The other $10,000 will be put into reserves. The end of next year a $25,000 contribution will be made. The current thought is this would cover a new social worker position. The following year another $25,000 contribution would be made as well.

Dr. Patton Furman presented her principal’s report. 
The first PTO meeting will be Thursday February 2, 2023 at 6:30 in the MCAA Cafeteria. Current enrollment is 340 students. Staff Openings for a social worker and Spanish teacher are posted. TEAMS contract approval was presented to the board. Jim Wilson requested a change in Section 8 b regarding the resignation notice timeframe. Chris Fisher motioned to approve the contracts pending the edit to the above mentioned section.  Dr. Tommy Bice seconded. Dr. Larry Contri called for a vote and the motion passed. Dr. Patton also shared that Jody Thrash will be a parent representative to add to the MCAA Board of Directors. She also shared exciting news that T Marie King will be presenting on Black History Month. Additional early dismissal days have been added for the students. These will allow for the teachers to attend sessions for Trauma Informed Learning seminars.

The floor was opened for community comments.
Taylor Hill requested information regarding the process to present a request for additional funding/staffing for the Special Education Department. Dr. Tommy Bice, Dr. Patton Furman, and Dr. Karen Musgrove came to a consensus on how to best move forward with this request. The proposal would be to calculate the hours needed based on the total IEP per student needed plus the available hours and whether the current staffing levels are adequate to meet them.

There was no business necessitating the need for an executive session. The next board meeting will also be at the MCAA, but will be moving to 6PM to help accommodate travel.

	 
ADJOURNMENT 
	Larry Contri entertained a motion to adjourn. The motion was brought by Dr. Tommy Bice and seconded by Chris Fisher. The motion was passed and the meeting adjourned at 5:56 PM.


The Magic City Acceptance Academy facilitates a community in which all learners are empowered to embrace education, achieve individual success, and take ownership of their future in a BRAVE, LGBTQ-affirming learning environment.
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